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NOTE FOR THE FILE: This was the only agenda item for the meeting. 

The meeting was a public hearing on PGE's 
Harborton facility, and this was brought to the 
Commission as a special item because of the 
urgency of the matter. 
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MEMORANDUM 

To: 

From: 
Environmental Quality Commission 
Director 

Subject: Unified Sewerage Agency of Washington County 
Allocation of Connections 

The Department has evaluated the proposal submitted by the Unified 
Sewerage Agency and concludes that the proposed program is a reasonable 
alternative to the monthly quota system originally proposed by the 
Department in Medford on July 26, l 973. The USA proposal will permit 
allocation of 2/3 of the remaining treatment plant capacity during 
the next year. Allocation of connections beYond that point will be 
subject to reevaluation of remaining plant capacity. 

Director's Recommendations 

It is recommended that connection quotas be established as follows 
for the period ending August 1, 1974: 

Aloha Plant 
Metzger Plant 
Tigard Plant 

Single family unit eguivalents 
not to exceed: 

1,200 
600 
200 

Sherwood Plant 100 Until irrigation 
farm is complete 

Commitment of connections within these quotas shall be subject to the 
following conditions: 

1. If any treatment plant fails to perform in compli_ance 
with permit limits, commitment of additional connections 
to such plant may be terminated until compliance is restored. 
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2. In addition to monthly plant performance monitoring 
reports required by permit conditions, a report shall 
be submitted at the end of each calendar month con­
taining the following information for each plant: 

Number of single family unit equivalents served. 
Number of SFU equivalents committed during the 

month including a listing identifying individual 
commitments. 

Total number of SFU equivalents committed but not 
yet served. 

It is further recommended that the Department be authorized to 
establish and implement quotas for the Tualatin and King City plants 
to insure that such plants do not become overloaded and continue to 
perform in compliance with permit limits. 

HLS:ak 
August 9, 1973 


